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November 8 th , 2016  
Your Local Candidates 

 
Office of Mayor (vote for one)  

¶ Robert Baugh 
¶ Nico Casarez 

 
Office of Councilor (vote for three)  

¶ Lorie Walters ï Incumbent 
¶ Trina M. Lee ï Incumbent 
¶ Tom Hedgecoke 
¶ Geronimo Clark 

¶ Kevin M. Crawford 
 

On October 7
th
, 2016 Aumsville Police Department organized a ñBike or 

Walk to School Dayò Event. More than 200 students, staff and parents 

turned out despite the rainy weather. 

To see more photos and videos visit 

www.facebook.com/AumsvillePoliceDepartment  

http://www.aumsville.us/
http://www.facebook.com/AumsvillePoliceDepartment


 

 

 
With November 8th soon to be here we want to encourage 
everyone to take the time to go through the voter pamphlet so 
that you can make an informed decision on the candidates and 
issues.  Your Constitutional right to cast your vote is one of the 

great declarative rights of freedom and personal liberties we have been given by God and the Constitution of 
the United States.  By voting, we have our voice heard in whom we choose to lead our Country, State, County 
and City. 
 

There are three State Measures referred to the people by the Legislative Assembly.  These are Measures 94 ï 
96. These are Constitutional Amendments that cannot be changed; except by a vote of the people.  There are 
four measures by Initiative Petition, State Measures 95-96, that can have a positive or negative impact on 
those in our City. 
 

Marion County has three measures referred to the votes by the board of Commissioners.  Measures 24-404 
and 24-406 concern Medical and Recreational Marijuana. 
 

The City of Aumsville has one Ballot Measure asking whether or not to prohibit marijuana registrants and 
licensees in the City of Aumsville. 
 

As your Mayor, with your City Council, the Planning Commission, City Hall staff, Police Department, Public 
Works, and City Administrator, we have worked hard to make ñAumsville a great place to liveò! Your vote will 
help to keep it that way.  
 

Iôve heard it said a number of times; ñIôm sure glad I was born in the United State of America, Iôm thankful for 
thatò.  And itôs so true, we have much to be thankful for!  Thanksgiving will be here before we know it; and it 
is always a time to reflect on the many things we have been blessed with; and living in Aumsville with the 
great people who live here is on of them!  
 

A Thanksgiving Prayer  
Father we thank Thee for the night,  
And for the pleasant morning light;  

For the rest and food and care, 
And all things that makes a day fair.  

Help us to do the things we should;  
To be to others, kind and good;  

In all we do in work or play,  
To grow more caring every day.

 

Our prayers and best for a safe and happy Thanksgiving holiday. 
 

         May God bless, 
 
 
 
         Harold White, Mayor 

'ÏÏÄ 4Ï +ÎÏ×ȣȢ  
 

New Residential Monthly Garbage Rates following October 1
st
  

 

Service 
Regular Rate Senior Rate* 

Full Service Commingle Opt-Out Yard Debris Opt-Out Full Service Yard Debris Opt-Out 

20 gallon can $22.62 $16.29 $18.37 $22.62 $18.37 

35 gallon can $25.55  $21.30 $24.55 $20.30 

65 gallon can $32.17  $27.92 $31.17 $26.92 

90 gallon can $35.97  $31.72 $34.97 $30.72 

 

*To qualify for the senior rate ï you must be 65 or older and comply with City of Aumsville discount requirements  
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can transform the  
~ Howard Zinn ~ 

 òDouble-Supportó our local food bank with the enclosed òFill-A-Bag.ó   

Food contributed through Riverview Community Bankõs food drive is matched òdollar for dollaró! 

Stop -N-
Save  

We offer these suggestions for ñhighest needò food 
donations: 
 

¶ Canned meats like tuna, stew and chili  

¶ Canned vegetables & fruit  

¶ Peanut Butter  

¶ Pasta & pasta sauce 

¶ Healthy cereals 

Aumsville City Council met on October 10th, 2016 in the 

Aumsville Community Center. The following are highlights 

from those meetings.  You can find the full approved minutes on 

our website  

at www.http://aumsville.us/city-council.html  
 

Mayor White called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM in the 

Chester Bridges Memorial Community Center.  Council present 

were Mayor White, Councilors Baugh, Casarez, Czarnik, and 

Seney.  Council absent were Councilors Lee and Walters.  City 

Administrator Harding (CA Harding) and Administrative 

Assistant Hofmann (AA Hofmann) and Finance Officer Hoyer 

(FO Hoyer) were also present. 
 

Council approved the Consent Agenda by unanimous vote which 

included the: 

¶ September 7 through October 1, 2016 
Check Registers 

¶ September 12, 2016 ACC Regular Meeting 
Minutes 

 

Council approved the following Resolutions by unanimous vote: 

¶ Resolution No. 19-16: A RESOLUTION 
AUTHORIZING SIGNATURES ON THE AUMSVILLE 
MUNICIPAL COURT CHECKING ACCOUNT 

(Housekeeping: lists the correct signers and 
supersedes Resolution No. 18-16)    

¶ Resolution No. 20-16 APPROVING THE 
ACCEPTANCE OF CITY COUNTY INSURANCE 
SERVICES (CIS) SPECIAL PURPOSE GRANTS AND 
THE ASSOCIATED APPROPRIATIONS IN THE 

WATER AND SEWER FUNDS OF THE CITY DURING 
THE FY 2016-17 BUDGET YEAR 

 

Council reviewed Chief Schmitzô Monthly Report on the Bike 

Safety Day at the grade school and ñCoffee with a Cop.ò  

Council is pleased with their community involvement. 
 

Council reviewed Director Oslieôs Monthly Report and 

discussed the radio meter readers and that they need to be traded 

out.  There is no financial request at this time.  Director Oslie 

will gather more information so the total cost will be apparent.    
 

Council discussed the Annual Water and Sewer Rate Increase ï 

CA Harding explained that there has been investigation into 

some funding.  He is recommending that there be no increase, 

other than the scheduled annual increase that was authorized by 

a Resolution(sic) in 2010 (sic) (actually Ordinance 639 in 2015).  

It was pointed out that the council had already discussed this at 

the budget meetings and instead of 3% for water and 3% for 

sewer, they decided to increase water by 4% and sewer by 2%.  

CA Harding will follow up. 
 

City Administrator Report ï CA Harding is working on a 

monthly financial report that can be given to council so they can 

have a good idea of where the revenue and expenditures are in 

comparison to what is budgeted and if the city needs is meeting 

expectations.   Council asked if the financial report will be 

available to the public and CA Harding said that it is public 

information.   
 

CA Harding shared with council about his recent meetings with 

Rep. Jodi Hack and her concern with mitigating local flooding 

issues, and with US Senator Jeff Merkley.  He has also been 

talking with Cherriots about the CARTS route changes and 

ODOT about the cityôs rail issue.   
 

The city has received a complaint about damaged trees on 

private property and it was discussed.   
 

ADJOURNMENT: at 8:10 PM without objection. 

 

The full version of approved minutes are available for viewing on our website at www.http://aumsville.us/city-council.html. 
 

Aumsville  

City Council Meeting 

Highlights  
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AUTUMN LEAVES ARE 

 
 

Itôs that time of the year when the leaves will fall, or have fallen, from every tree in your yard and begin to cover 
everything and become a real nuisance!  The Aumsville Public Works Department reminds residents that 
they are responsible for their own leaf pick up.  When raking your leaves, please DO NOT RAKE THE 
LEAVES ONTO THE STREET!  This merely causes problems when we have the street swept, plus the leaves 
will, when it rains, float down the streets and plug the catch basins.   Raking your leaves into the streets cost 
YOU, and YOUR neighbors, city funds that could be used somewhere else.  Also, if you notice a plugged catch 
basin, you can usually clear it in several seconds by pushing the debris away from the grate, or call the Public 
Works Department, (503) 749-1185 or city hall (503) 749-2030. 
 

We are also asking that you do not park your vehicles over catch basins.  When you park over the 
catch basins this disables the Public Works Department from easy access to these receptacles in 
cases of emergencies.  Thanks for your cooperation!   
The Public Works Department  

 

 
 
 
 

 
STREET SWEEPING  -- The street sweeper will be sweeping the city streets on 
an ñas neededò and ñtime permittingò basis. 
 

When you see the sweeper, please remove your vehicles from the street.  We will 
always start at the north end of town and work our way towards Main St. 

 

DO NOT RAKE OR BLOW YOUR LEAVES 
AND/OR YARD DEBRIS ONTO THE STREET! 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT  
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Check out what your favorite  

Community Theatre Group is up to!  

Two Times the FUNNY! 

             

 

PRIVATE LIVES - AUDITIONS ɀ NOVEMBER 12TH & 13TH, 2016 
555 Main St., Aumsville in the Community Center 1:00 PM to 3PM 

Performances February 17-19, 24-26, and March 3-5, 2017 
 

A 1930 comedy of manners in three acts by Noel Coward.  It concerns a divorced couple who, while honeymooning with their new 
spouses, discover that they are staying in adjacent rooms at the same hotel.  Despite a perpetually stormy relationship, they realize 
that they still have feelings for each other. 
 

Cast: 2 men, 3 females 
 Sibyl Chase ɀ the new wife  ~  Elyot Chase ɀ the ex-husband 
 Victor Prynne  ɀ the new husband  ~  Amanda Prynne  ɀ the ex-wife 
 Louise ɀ the French Maid 

Adult roles, maid could be teenager. Audition materials will be provided.  
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PAID ADVERTISEMENT  

Fr. Paul Materu ALCP, Administrator  
Fr. Richard Rossman ð Priest in Resident 
9168 Silver Falls Hwy. SE, 
Aumsville, OR  97325 
Phone: 503-362-6159 
 

ST. MARY CHURCH ð SHAW  
AUMSVILLE, OR  

Donõt Miss our Knights of Columbus  
Biscuits and Gravy Breakfast 

Nov. 6 th  ð 7:30 -10:00  am; $7 adults; $2 for children 12  & 
under  

Breakfast consists of homemade style biscuits and fantastic sausage 

gravy, scrambled eggs, hash browns, coffee & orange juice, butter 

and homemade jelly. It's all you can eat! 
 

WEEKDAY SCHEDULE  
Tuesday thru Friday  8:30 am   

 

Reconciliation  
 First, Third, and Fifth Saturday  

From 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday  5:00 pm Mass  
Sunday    8:00 am Mass 
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th Anniversary of the Corn Festival is rapidly approached and we need your HELP.  We are 

proposing to design a quilt that depicts pictures of people and events from past festivals, and a  

Family Corn Recipe Book and include pictures, stories, and history of Aumsville and the Corn 

Festival.   

First,  we are looking for 12 to 20 photographs of people celebrating at the festival and we need 

their names and dates so they can be identified on the anniversary quilt.   

Secondly, we are looking for corn recipe s that y our family loves so we can include those in a souvenir book and if you have 

photos please submit them also  again we need names and dates.   

Thirdly,  we are looking for stories concerning the festival.  Again, we require names and dates of who submitted t he 

receipts, who wrote the stories, and who is in the pictures.  Items will be returned if a return address is enclosed upon sub mission.   

 

If you have ideas on how the City of Aumsville and the Corn Festival can celebrate our 50 th anniversary please submi t them to Sonny 

Newson, or stop by City Hall and see Colleen Rogers, her email is colleen@aumsville.us or 503.749.1049.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

A THEME is needed for 2017 
(Year of the Eclipse ï the 21

st
 

of August) and for 2018 (Our 

50
th
 Anniversary).  Please 

submit your ideas to Sonny 

Newson at 

ltcsonny@gmail.com or 

Colleen Rogers at 

colleen@aumsville.us. 
 

Putting on the Corn Festival each year is A 

LOT OF FUN!  But it also takes a Village 

to make it happen. 

Come Join Our Village! 

The Corn Festival Board is seeking 

VOLUNTEERS  to fill a few open positions on the 

board and as General Members.  We are a 501 (C) 

(3) non-profit and all our members are volunteers 

striving to provide Aumsville with a quality festival 

each year.  If you are interested, and would like to 

bring some new ideas and team spirit to our 

Board, please contact Sonny Newson at 

ltcsonny@gmail.com or call him at 503.313.2325,  
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On September 16th Aumsville Police Department 
participated in the ñBack to School Nightò at 

Aumsville Elementary.  We BBQôd and served over 
240 hotdogs to local citizens. 

~ 

 

Officer Gollinger partnered with the ñYellow 
Churchò at Leverman and Mill Creek Rd. to 

hand out School Supplies to children in need. 
~ 

 

Reserve Officer Kenneth Buchhiet received 
ñReserve Officer of the Yearò, while Officer 

Kevin Gollinger and Support Specialist Brenda 
Campbell were both Recognized as 

ñEmployee of the Yearò for Aumsville Police 
Dept. They were presented with awards on 

September 10th at the annual Volunteer/Staff 
Appreciation Picnic in Porter-Boone Park 

Aumsville Police Department                                

503 -749 -2188                                                       

Look for us on Facebook!  

 

 

In September, the department responded to  84 calls for service 
that resulted in reports being taken. In addition, we 
investigated  31 crimes with 16 arrests.  These are all broken -
down in table form.   
 

Additionally,  there was $10,600 in property stolen, $ 1100 
damaged, $7500 recovered, and $400 found property.  One dog 
was taken to Animal Control.    
 

Reserves worked a total of 154 hours during the 
month of September: 142 volunteer  hours and 12 
paid hours. 
 

  

Traffic Violations  City  County  

Careless Driving 0 1 

Defective Lighting  1 0 

Driving While Suspended 4 5 

Expired Registration 0 1 

Fail to Carry Proof of Insurance  0/0  0/2  

Fail to Drive within Lane  0 1 

Fail to Yield  Ped. In Crosswalk 16 0 

Following Too Close 0 1 

No Seat Belt/Improper Wear  1 0 

No Valid Op 1 1 

Provide Vehicle Unqual. Driver  0 1 

Speeding  0 51 
 

Crime Number  Arrested  

Assault IV 3 3 

Burglary/Attempt Burglary  2/0   

Criminal Mischief 5 1 

DUII 1 1 

Harassment/Telephone   

Hit & Run 1  

Menacing 1 1 

MIP (Alcohol)/Drug Offense 1/0  1/0  

Misc. Crime 2 1 

Poss. Controlled Substance 1 2 

Restraining Order Violation    

Sex Offense 2 1 

Stalking Complaint 1 1 

Stolen Vehicle/Trailer  2/0  1/0  

Theft/Fraud  5/1  0/0  

Trespass   

Warrant Arrest/Probation Viol.  2/0  2/0  

Weapon 1 1 
 

Calls for Service  Number  

911 Hang Up/Welfare Checks/Civil Dispute  0/5/2  

Assist other Agency ð City 2 

Assist other Agency ð DHS 7 

Assist other Agency ð Fire Dept 2 

Assist other Agency ð  Turner PD 1 

Assist other Agency ð Stayton PD 6 

Assist other Agency ð MCSO 1 

Assist other Agency ð other Agency  

Assist Person/ Citizen Contact 2/9  

Attempt Suicide/Mental Hold  1/1  

Dogs- Barking/Dog @ Large/Bite 2/3/0  

False Alarms 4 

Found/lost/seized property  4/0/4  

Noise/Traffic Complaint  2/4  

Open Door  

Ordinance Violation  7 

Runaway Juvenile/ Missing person  

Suspicious Person/Vehicle/Circumstance 2/1/2  

Traffic Accident/Hit And Run  1/1  

Unattended Death/Notification  1/0  

Vehicle Repo  

Verbal Domestic Disturbance 7 

POLICE CORNER 
Richard Schmitz, Chief of Police 

503-749-2188 
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Aumsville Police Toy Drive  
 

CHRISTMAS IS LESS THAN TWO MONTHS AWAY AND THE AUMSVILLE 
POLICE DEPARTMENT NEEDS YOUR HELP: 

 

We are gathering new, unopened gifts for children.  (Cash works too!)  The gifts will be wrapped and 

delivered to children within Aumsville city limits.  Your contribution of gifts or cash is essential to the 

continued success of this worthwhile program. 
 

Each year, with the help of the City of Aumsville, the 

Aumsville Police Department has gathered cash and toys 

to provide many children with a merrier Christmas than 

they might have had.   
 

We need your help. . . 
Would you be able to provide a gift or two for a boy or girl? 

We could use some wrapping paper and scotch tape too.  

We will be wrapping presents on Sat., Dec. 17th at 6 pm in 

the Chester Bridges Memorial Community Center, come 

join us! 

 

If you have questions, contact Police Support Specialist Brenda Campbell or Community Resource Officer 

Gollinger at (503) 749-2188 or 749-2189. 
 

Toy collection barrels will be placed at the following locations in early November: 
 

Police Department - Riverview Community Bank - Pizza Peddler ð Neufeldtõs ð Tornado Fitness 
 

 

3ÁÎÔÁȭÓ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ υτth:  
The City of Aumsville and Aumsville Rural Fire Department join together to bring 

you their combined annual SANTA VISIT, TREE LIGHTING, and ARFD OPEN 
HOUSE  

 

Santa, on an ARFD fire truck, will be out with his helpers and police escort, driving through Aumsville 
neighborhoods starting at 11:00 am; Tree Lighting and pictures with Santa, as well as caroling and a 

bounce house will be 5:30 to 8 pm at 5th and Church Streets. 
 

Children, young and old, mark your calendars now - Saturday, Dec. 10th is the Santa Neighborhood Visit, Annual 
#ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ 4ÒÅÅ ,ÉÇÈÔÉÎÇ ÃÅÒÅÍÏÎÙ ÁÔ χ ÐÍȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ &ÉÒÅ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔȭÓ ÏÐÅÎ ÈÏÕÓÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÆÉÒÅ ÔÒÕÃËÓȟ ÆÕÎ ÁÎÄ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ 
guest, Santa Claus!    There will be cookies, punch, coffee, hot cider and cocoa.  Join in caroling.  Not only will you 
have the opportunity to see Santa in your neighborhood, we are inviting you to come downtown for the tree 
lighting and have more picture opportunities with Santa at the Fire Station.  If you are interested in helping provide 
cookies, or have questions, please call Aumsville Police Dept. (503 749-2188), Aumsville Rural Fire Dept. Support 
Team (503 749-2894) or City Hall (503 749-2030).   
 

We love Christmas in Aumsville ɀ A Great Place to Live!  
Look for more details in Decemberôs newsletter 

 

Special Offer from  

 The Pizza Peddler 
325 Main Street 
503-749-1004 

 

Bring in any new, unwrapped toy for 
the toy barrel and receive $3 off on a 

large or $4 off on a giant pizza.  
 

Not valid with any other coupon or offer.  

Page 13 



 

 

 

 Emergency Preparedness   
by Commissioner Kevin Cameron 

 

 -ÁÒÉÏÎ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ %ÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ -ÁÎÁÇÅÒ %Ä &ÌÉÃË ÓÁÙÓȟ Ȱ$ÉÓÁÓÔÅÒÓ 
ÈÁÐÐÅÎȢȱ )ÔȭÓ ÏÎÌÙ Á ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ÏÆ ×ÈÅÎ ɀ not if. From the potential 
Cascadia Earthquake, to snow and ice, to floods or droughts ɀ there 
are many types of disasters we can encounter at almost any time. 
 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÃÅÎÔ ÆÁÌÌ ÓÔÏÒÍȟ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÏÆ -ÏÔÈÅÒ .ÁÔÕÒÅȢ !ÎÄ ÁÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÏÒÍ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ 
materialize in the Mid-Willamette Valley as punishing as forecast, as Oregonians we know it is essential to 
prepare for all types of winter weather. We were lucky ɀ Manzanita and the Tillamook coast did not fare as 
well.  
 

Prepping for winter storms is a good start in preparing for catastrophic weather conditions and other 
emergencies. We know that if the power goes out and roads are flooded or blocked by landslides or downed 
ÔÒÅÅÓ ÉÔȭÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓ ÏÎ ÈÁÎÄ ÔÏ ËÅÅÐ ÕÓ ÓÁÆÅȟ ×ÁÒÍ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÌÆ-sufficient when needed.   
 
7ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÔȭÓ Á ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÓÔÏÒÍ ÏÒ ÁÎ ÅÁÒÔÈÑÕÁËÅȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÓÉÍÐÌÅ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÄÏ ÔÏ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅȢ  
 
Make a plan: Plan on how yÏÕȭÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÅÖÁÃÕÁÔÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÈÏÕÓÅ ÉÆ ÎÅÃÅÓÓÁÒÙȠ ÄÒÏÐȟ ÃÏÖÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÌÄ ÉÆ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÎ 
earthquake; gather supplies in case of evacuation; and communicate with your family. 
 
Get a kit: Families are encouraged to have enough emergency supplies for a minimum of two weeks. In fact, 
emergency preparedness professionals recommend having three emergency kits ɀ a 72-hour go bag, a 7-day 
work kit, and a home kit with the suggested two weeks of supplies for each household member. 
Recommended kit items include water, food, medicine, first aid supplies, flashlight, radio and more.  
 
Stay informed:  Be mindful of the hazards that could affect our area. Stay tuned to TV news, radio, and local 
officials for emergency notifications. Marion County posts active alerts on our website at 
www.co.marion.or.us/Alerts.  
 
4ÈÁÎËÆÕÌÌÙȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ Á ÌÏÔ ÏÆ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅȢ 4×Ï ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ Ȱ2ÅÄ #ÒÏÓÓ 0ÒÅÐÁÒÅȦȱ 
(http://bit.l y/Prepare_ResourceGuideɊ ÁÎÄ Ȱ,ÉÖÉÎÇ ÏÎ 3ÈÁËÙ 'ÒÏÕÎÄȱ ɉhttp://bit.ly/LivingOnShakyGround ). 
The Statesman Journal (http://bit.ly/ThinkBigSeries ) has a yearlong series on emergency preparedness with 
information and tips on how you can prepare yourself for at home or away and ways to prepare your home. 
4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ Á ÇÕÉÄÅ ÆÏÒ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓ ÏÖÅÒ ςτ ×ÅÅËÓ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÍÁËÅ ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ ÅÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ ËÉÔ 
affordable.   
 
Additional resources include: 
Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA): www.ready.gov 
Mid-Willamette Valley High Water Watch: https://hww.onerain.com/home.php  
Marion County Emergency Management: www.co.marion.or.us/PW/EmergencyManagement/ 
 
4ÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÄÏ ÉÓ ÂÅ Á×ÁÒÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÔÁËÅ ÁÎÙ ÕÎÎÅÃÅÓÓÁÒÙ ÒÉÓËÓȢ 
%ÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄÎÅÓÓ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÃÏÍÐÌÉÃÁÔÅÄȟ ÂÕÔ ÉÔ ÄÏÅÓ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÁÎÄ ÁÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ 
part. For many, a 72-hour go kit is a good place to start. Follow the 24-week kit builder and before long you 
and family will be prepared.   
 
Commissioner Kevin Cameron can be reached at (503) 588-5212 or kcameron@co.marion.or.us.  
 

 
 
 

M arion  

County  

BNLLHRRHNMDQR½ 

Corner  
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NINTH MONTH OF 12 MONTH PLAN FOR BUILDING YOUR 336 HOUR (TWO WEEK) KIT: 
 

PURCHASE: 
Extra Batteries for flashlight, radio and hearing 
aids (if needed) 
Heavy Rope 

Duct Tape 
Crowbar

 
ACTIVITIES: 
Make a small preparedness kit for your car including food, water, blanket , small first aid kit, a list of 
important phone number and quarters for pay phones.  
Secure water heater to wall studs (if not already done)  
 

As the days get shorter and temperatures fall, a new round of weather hazards is on the rise.  Get ready 
for fall weather with preparedness tips for the National Weather Service.  Stay safe this fall!  
 

1.  KNOW YOUR RISK:  CHECK THE WEATHER FORCAST DAILY 

¶ Check the forecast before you leave home so that youôll know what to expect during the day 
2.  TAKE ACTION:  PREPARE FOR WEATHER HAZARDS 
¶ To be weather ready, it takes more than just knowing the for ecast.  You must be prepared for 

it.  Get ready with an emergency supplies kit and a family co mmunications plan.   
 

FALL WEATHER HAZARDS ï what hazards are most common in our area of the country in the fall -floods, 
fog, wind and winter storms.  Learn about the dangers that these hazards pose and specific actions you 
can take to stay safe. 
 
MAKE A KIT ï REVIEW : 
Á Gather emergency supplies, pack an emergency supply kit ï the recommendation is now 336 hours 

(2 weeks)  your kit should include food and water, health supplies, personal care items, safety 
supplies, electronics, documents ï you should also keep ï extra cash, maps of the area, extra set of 
car keys and house keys.  You may need additional supplies to make sure the whole family is ready 
ï including children and pets.   

Á Be sure your kit is ready to use ï in a disaster you may need to get your emergency supply kit 
quickly, whether you are sheltering at home or evacuating.  Once you have gathered your supplies, 
pack the items in easy to carry containers.  Clearly label the containers and store them where you 
can reach them easily.  Remember that certain items, l ike medications and paper documents, need 
to be kept in waterproof containers.   

Á Keep your kit fresh ï check the expiration dates on food, water, medicine, and batteries at least two 
times per year.  Itôs extremely important that all items in your kit are functional at the time of the 
emergency.   

Á If you have children, get them involved ï families can make emergencies less stressful by preparing 
in advance and working together as a team.  Ask your kids to think of items that they would like to 
include in an emergency supply kit, such as books, games and pre-packaged foods.  Include kids in 
planning and creating disaster kits for the family pets.   

Á Know your house ï find out where your gas, electric, and water shut -off locations are, and how to 
turn them off.  

Á Prepare for everywhere ï emergencies can happen anywhere.  Remember to prepare supplies for 
home, work, and vehicles.   
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It has been an honor to serve this community as one of your elected councilors for the last 16 years. I 
moved to Aumsville in September 1997 because of a simple premise that a small community has 
strong family values and would be great place to raise my children. I quickly learned that the people 
who live here have these values. I wanted to contribute and learn about the people who have made 
this community strong and work alongside the many volunteers who give so much time and effort to 
create the home town feel we all enjoy. There are so many who participate in the many volunteer 
groups who champion our community activities, and have let me help. I do this because I believe in 
principle centered leadership ï walk the talk ï do what you say you will do ï and ask nothing in 
return, but a job well done. 
 
We all deserve, a safe place to live: where we all expect each other to watch out for one other, and 
we do. We gather for small town events like the Corn Festival, Santa Claus Visit, Easter Egg Hunt, 
Saturday Market, Cascade School open houses and sports events, and a host many others 
throughout the year. Over the years I have lived here, you have seen me and my family contributing 
and serving this community across a wide spectrum of activities. I have enjoyed volunteering to be a 
part of so many of these events, to contribute to their success, and to just have fun with what we 
cherish as important community connections. The volunteers I have worked with over the years are 
champions and strong leaders who display my core belief ï ñA community is only as strong as the 
willingness of its citizens to participate and give their own time to make it that wayò. 
  
A lot has changed in the past 19 years since I moved here, but most have not. We all want to see the 
city in which we live provide safe and well-cared-for streets, parks, and services that we all can trust; 
that they are managed with the best possible use of the resources; and that we can be proud to tell 
others about. Our parks and streets are examples that other towns strive to duplicate. We have a 
Police Department with outstanding Officers that just recently were given long-term, supportable 
funding to provide 24 hour ï seven day a week coverage. I feel proud to see the Awards Aumsville 
has been given during the years I have served the city. The City Council, Planning Commission, and 
Staff have worked hard to provide a vision and find resources to bring community gathering places 
that the young and old can use. Many new programs have been added to our community by the 
efforts of volunteers. We should all celebrate their success and help out whenever we can. 
 
Some of the decisions the council has made during the years I have served have not been without 
compromises, or tough debates over the best way to use the cityôs revenues. But over the years, I 
have witnessed good stewardship of resources, long term commitment by citizens and staff to work 
through issues, and build consensus. I have always listened to those who have come before the 
council, and used those inputs as decision points for my vote.  
 

Our community is strong only if we give our time to make it that way! 

TEAM -Together Everyone Accomplishes More  

Page 16 



 

 

 

I believe I have witnessed changes that help market and bring others to our town who want the same 
values we all used to choose Aumsville as our home. They moved here because we have created a 
place with strong community values, and livability that is sustainable and with promise that will last for 
generations to come. These changes will one day help business startups and jobs come to our town. 
We have much to do to ensure we are ready when this day arrives. Growth creates challenges and 
benefits to city services and programs. 
 
Our town is in a season of change. I was asked by a number of individuals to run for Mayor. This is 
something for which I do not take lightly. The role of Mayor comes with great responsibility. It will 
require a great deal of time, and additional meetings that the Mayor must attend at the State, County, 
and local level to help our city staff and council make the best possible decisions as we work thru 
challenging issues and demands that come without funding from other government agencies. This is 
one of the key reasons I have chosen to retire from the Air National Guard in the near future so that I 
can commit my time to the role of Mayor. The Mayor does far more than the public is aware of. Mayor 
White has done an outstanding job over his nearly 30 years of service. He will be missed.  
 
At this time, I would like to give my endorsement to three of the five candidates running for council 
positions: Lori Walters, Trina Lee, and Kevin Crawford. Lori Walters is a key leader in our community. 
She and Lora Hofmann are directly responsible for the creation of the PARC and summer reading 
program. The two of them have rallied community support, built a program that did not exist, created 
a team that is united in success, and now they have been recognized for their efforts. Loriós passion is 
children. She brings a view point to the council that is needed. Of her own free will, she donates 
hundreds of hours every year to support Aumsville children. Aumsville needs her wisdom, her 
commitment to community service, and the knowledge of city programs and process. Trina Lee has 
shown in her brief time on the council that she can ask tough questions, build consensus, and work 
thru difficult problems. Her commitment to Aumsville is nothing less than outstanding. She 
demonstrated during our recent City Administrators recruitment process that she knows and 
understands Human Resources, Project Planning, public law, and group dynamics. Kevin Crawford is 
retired, and works with many community organizations that provide entertainment in the fine arts. He 
has been a professor of Business Administration at the University level, as well as worked in the 
professional marketing segment of public and private industries. We could sure use an Aumsville 
marketing talent to help us. The other candidates maybe be well suited for the position, but I do not 
know them, and can only communicate what I see. 
 
Our cityôs challenges are not unlike the other cities in our area. We are competing for resources that 
are limited, and we must partner with others to find solutions to problems as we build the next 
strategic planning and visioning document that will guide our city into the next decade. Our Urban 
Growth Boundary, planned water, street, and sewer infrastructure projects, and state taxation 
initiatives will be large issues consuming our future city councilôs time. We need people on the council 
that will focus their energy and time to the demanding long term policies that will create the vision, 
master plan, and move our community into the future. We need experience to help us through. My 
military and work experience have prepared me for the demanding role of Mayor. Those who have 
worked with me and know my character can give personal testimony to my commitment to our city. I 
live to serve others. I have always been a part of organizations that charter the values of service. I 
look forward to continuing in the service of our city as your next Mayor, and will uphold the laws, 
statutes, and ordinances of our Nation, State, and City. I am grateful for your support and ask you for 
your vote in November. 

 

PAID ADVER TISEMENT  
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PAID ADVERTISEMENT  
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